These are the minutes from the September 25, 2018 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mr. John Dougherty - Chair, Mrs. Gabrielle Mahoney – Board Member, Delshaune Flipp – Board Member

Mrs. Kimberly Dixon - Health Agent, Will Barrett - Assistant Health Agent, Laurie Minasi - Barbershop

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty motioned to open the meeting at 6:01PM, Ms. Flipp seconded the motion.

Appointments:

6:15: Laurie Minasi – Barbershop – 122 Webster Street

New Business:

Barber Shop: Ms. Minasi came before the board to discuss potentially putting a barber shop at 122 Webster Street. Although the septic system is new, title 5 states that a system must be rated at 100 gallons per day per chair. Title 5 does not differentiate between a salon and a barber shop. The septic system on-site at 122 Webster Street is only rated for 200 gallons per day. This would allow for 2 chairs in the barber shop. Ms. Minasi is requested a variance to grant her 4 chairs as they are predominantly only cutting men's hair. Sinks are rarely used along with very little water. After brief discussion, Ms. Flipp motioned to grant the variance for 4 chairs at the barbershop, Mrs. Mahoney second, all in favor.

Natural Gas: Mr. Dougherty wrote a letter to support a bill that is backed by State Representative Decoste regarding natural gas infrastructure.

Paramedicine: Mrs. Mahoney met with members of the Hanover Fire Department to discuss paramedicine. There Visiting Nurses Association will be conducting educational workshops in order to develop a program to help identify people with needs.

Septic Plan Approvals:

1141 Webster Street – Septic System Repair – McGlone Enterprises – Dated 8/29/2018

Mrs. Mahoney motioned to approve the plan for 1141 Webster Street with variances requested.

- DATE HEGE VED :

POACH OF LEADIN

440 Broadway - Septic System Repair - McGlone Enterprises - Dated 9/18/2018

Approved as Submitted

100 Whiting Street – Septic System Repair – McGlone Enterprises – Dated 9/18/2018

Approved as Submitted

45 Pine Island Road – Septic System Repair – McGlone Enterprises – Dated 9/5/2018

Approved as Submitted

239 Dillingham Way – Septic System Repair – Grady Consulting – Dated 9/5/2018

Approved as Submitted

Mrs. Mahoney moved to adjourn, Ms. Flipp second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.